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Friday, January 6, 2017
A, Periods 1-4

ATHLETICS
Go to wilsonathletics.com for complete sports schedules. 

❋Sign up to work the Boosters concession stand at the home games marked below, 
help Boosters support Wilson student activities! Go to the link to sign up: http://
vols.pt/zLYCmC. ❋   

Friday, January 6 
Wrestling @ Aloha Invitational, bus 2:00, release 1:45 

SCHEDULE FOR
JANUARY 3 - JANUARY 6

SCHEDULE FOR
JANUARY 9 - JANUARY 13

Tuesday, January 3: B
Wednesday, January 4: A
Thursday, January 5:  B
Friday, January 6: A

Monday, January 9: B
Tuesday, January 10: A
Wednesday, January 11: B
Thursday, January 12:  A/Tutor Time
Friday, January 13: B/Tutor Time

http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/
https://www.facebook.com/Woodrow-Wilson-High-School-Portland-OR-217740154927750/
https://twitter.com/principalBchat?ref_src=twsrc%5Etfw
http://www.pps.net/Page/10118
http://wilsonathletics.com
http://vols.pt/zLYCmC
http://vols.pt/zLYCmC


❋Girls Basketball vs. Lincoln @ Wilson: JV2: 5:45, JV: 7:30❋ 
Boys Basketball @ Madison: Frosh: 5:45, JV: 7:30, bus 4:00 
Swimming vs. Lincoln @ Dishman: 6:00, bus 4:45 

Saturday, January 7 
Boys Basketball @ PIL Showcase vs. Madison (Marshall HS): Varsity: 4:15, bus 2:30 
Girls Basketball @ PIL Showcase vs. Lincoln (Madison HS): Varsity: 2:30, bus 1:00 

EVENTS 

Friday, January 6 

Deadline to sign up for the AMC Math Contest outside of 
room 32.

NEWS

New Look for the Bulletin
The Daily Bulletin is now available directly on your screen, with no more links to 
click to get to the content! If you have feedback on the new format that you would 
like to share, click the link to fill out the brief survey.  

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Thank you, Wilson Families!
Through your generous donations of gift cards we were able to provide holiday 
assistance to 10 Wilson families in need. Thank you for your generosity and 
kindness! 

Cookies and Cram Needs Cookies
Wilson Link Crew is hosting the first Cookies and Cram on January 12 during 
Tutor Time. Link Leaders will meet with their freshmen Link Crew to help 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdufYFK6CzfT1hxCMAmhYDMvTodnlZvKrAr7rEc5LiSK6mbCw/viewform?usp=send_form


them study for finals and share study strategies, personal experiences, and of course  
… cookies. If you would like to help support this event and feed our 400+ freshmen 
and 100+ Link Leaders, please drop off one package of cookies to the main office by 
January 11. (Date subject to change pending School District changes to the 
semester schedule because of December snow days.) 

Sign Up Now for AMC Math Contest by Friday, January 6
The AMC Math Contest will be held in the Cafeteria during first period on Tuesday, 
February 7.  Details are posted outside of Mr. Sahler’s room (32).  Sign up there by 
Friday! No fees, go to the Mathematical Association of America website for more 
information. 

Winter Formal Info
When:  Saturday, January 14th, 7-10pm 
Where:  The Evergreen, 618 SE Alder St, 

Ticket Info: 
Parents may purchase an individual ticket for their student only online now at 
schoolpay.com. The Bookkeeper will sell tickets in room 149 from January 5-13 
and can accept cash, check, or credit card. Tickets are $25 each or two for $45 (this 
price available only from the Bookkeeper, not online).  

Guest passes are available in room 139 (across from the gym).  Students must 
request approval to bring a guest to the Winter Formal. Guests must be approved by 
4:00pm January 11. 

Chaperone Needs:   
We are looking for 12 volunteer chaperones to help with things like coat check and 
monitoring the dance. Chaperones must arrive 20 minutes before the start of the 
dance and must complete a background check (https://apps.pps.net/
volunteermanagement/).  If you are able to chaperone, please email Activities 
Director Morgan McFadden at mmcfadden@pps.net. 

http://www.maa.org/math-competitions/about-amc
http://schoolpay.com
https://apps.pps.net/volunteermanagement/
https://apps.pps.net/volunteermanagement/
mailto:mmcfadden@pps.net


Forecast Sheets Are Now Past Due
Students must meet with their counselor and have a parent signature on the form in 
order to turn forecasting sheets for next year.  Replacement sheets are in the main 
office. Counselors will pick classes for students with missing forecast sheets and you 
will not be able to make changes, so make sure you turn in your choices as soon as 
possible. 

New: Soft Ball Info Meeting, Friday, January 13, Room 9 at 
9:36
Join Coach Walmer for a short informational meeting for all interested softball 
players. There will be a brief introduction with a schedule review and pre-season 
workout opportunities. We will also have mock-ups of team wear that will be 
available for purchase. 

Seniors and Juniors, Sign Up Now for Tour of PCC Rock 
Campus on January 13
Whether you plan to graduate from PCC in two years or transfer to another college 
or university later, check out PCC Rock Creek’s academic programs, meet faculty, 
get questions answered. Join Wilson students on a private campus visit from 8:00am 
to 1:00pm on Friday, January 13. Free lunch and transportation. Sign up in 
Naviance by January 10, or see Kathryn Wolff or Sharon Dailey in the Counseling 
Department. 

New: Spin for Grad Night, Friday, January 13
Help raise funds for this year's Grad Night Party by joining us at Spin for the Class of 
2017, Vortex Cycle Studio, 4710 SW Scholls Ferry.  Spinning is indoor cycling 
using a special stationary exercise bicycle with a weighted flywheel in a classroom 
setting under black lights while fun music blasts.  Spin for the Class of 2017 will be 
appropriate for all fitness levels. To reserve a bike for $20 (additional donations 
welcome), RSVP to Laura Sabo at thekitchenthymes@gmail.com.  There are only 20 
bikes so don't delay if you want to join in on the fun.  After the class enjoy a special 

http://vortexcycle.com


happy hour event until 8:30pm (included in the class price). 10% of proceeds from 
class packages and merchandise purchased at the event will go to Grad Night.  

Support PTA Grad Night and Your Student Athlete with 
Winter Sports Buttons
In support of Grad Night, winter sports buttons are in the works!  Basketball 
buttons are ready so please look for your supporting parent to purchase yours. Each 
button is $5, cash or check payable to Wilson HS.  Wrestling and swimming buttons 
should be ready by around December 12.  These  make great holiday gifts!  If any 
questions, comments or concerns, please contact Jennie Day at 503-816-6159 (text 
or call) or Shannan Fasold at 503-970-6226 (text or call). 

ASE Mentorship Information Session, Wednesday, January 
11, Wilson Library, 7:00pm
Are you a 9-11th grader interested in a career as a scientist, doctor, engineer or 
technologist? Then you should come to the ASE (pronounced “ace”) summer 
internship information session. ASE matches scientists, engineers and technology 
innovators with smart students like you for eight-week internships over the 
summer. ASE is a great way to improve your college application, and students can 
get school credit and a $1,000 stipend! More information is available at 
www.saturdayacademy.org/ASE. 

Scholarship Workshop Rescheduled for January 12 at Tutor 
Time in the Library
Let us show you how to find money for college! We will cover: 

• Applying for the OSAC scholarships (you may have already done the writing 
for this application in your English class!): Use this one application to apply 
for up to 20 scholarships.  Every year 3000 Oregon students win a total of 16 
million dollars!!! http://oregonstudentaid.gov. 

• General scholarship search:  Walk away with a list of the best places to search 
and tips for finding money as well as spend time researching during this hour. 

http://www.saturdayacademy.org/ASE
http://oregonstudentaid.gov


Make sure you have filed the FAFSA as it is a prerequisite for $$ for college http://
fafsa.ed.gov. 

Career Center News
New: CJ McCollum Press Pass Program, Application Due January 12 
Get a behind-the-scenes look at the profession of journalism and sharpen your own 
journalistic skills with CJ McCollum and his team. The Press Pass Program will 
include a number of events and opportunities for students to get hands-on 
opportunities to learn more about the field of journalism. Program overview flyer; 
program application. 

Gap Year Fair, February 15 at Cleveland High School, 
6-8:30pm
There are many ways to take a gap year from creating your own to finding the right 
packaged or planned experience.  
Gap years could include working or interning, adventuring, environmental 
conservation, volunteer work, academic experiences, and cultural immersion.  
Attend the Gap Year Fair to learn more.  Go to  https://usagapyearfairs.org/fair/
portland-or-2/ for details and registration. 

Register for Boys Lacrosse
Registrtion is now open! Wilson Men’s Lacrosse starts on Monday, February 27th. 
All players welcome as no prior lacrosse experience is required. You need full gear 
and must be registered in order to participate! Check www.wilsonlax.org  for more 
info. Act now—fees go up after January 15th. Questions? Contact Registrar Wendi 
Makuch (jsmakuch@comcast.net or 503-703-9977). 

Wilson Student Art Greeting Cards on Sale Now
Greeting cards feature original art by Wilson AP art students in ceramics, 
photography, or drawing. Two sets of 25 cards are available now in the bookkeeper’s 
office for $30 each. Proceeds will benefit the Wilson Art Department. Cards are also 
available at NW Wools, Switch Shoes & Clothing, and Driftwood Coffee. 

http://fafsa.ed.gov
http://fafsa.ed.gov
http://www.pps.net/cms/lib8/OR01913224/Centricity/Domain/778/Press%20Pass%20Flyer%20v2%201.pdf
http://www.pps.net/cms/lib8/OR01913224/Centricity/Domain/778/Press%20Pass%20Application.pdf
https://usagapyearfairs.org/fair/portland-or-2/
https://usagapyearfairs.org/fair/portland-or-2/
http://www.wilsonlax.org
mailto:jsmakuch@comcast.net


Registration Now Open for Wilson Girls Lacrosse
Register online now at wilsonlax.com. Players should register as soon as possible; 
payment is by cash or check only and must be received by January 31st. New players 
welcome, no previous lacrosse experience is necessary. Email Erin Chatard 
(emchatard@comcast.net) for information about scholarships or with any other 
questions. Practice starts on February 27. All players are welcome to participate in 
winter conditioning Monday-Thursday after school by the gym. 

Three-Ball Backers Scholarship Kick Off
It’s hoops season!  And, it’s time to kick off our seventh annual Three-Ball Backers 
scholarship for the 2016-2017 women’s basketball season. This fundraiser allows us 
to award an outstanding senior women’s basketball player with a $750.00 college 
scholarship to the college or institution of their choice.  

The concept is simple: Each member of the Three-Ball Backers pledges to sponsor 
the Wilson Women’s Varsity Basketball team for each three-point basket made/
scored throughout the 2016-17 season.  For example, if you were to pledge $1 per 
three-point shot made, and our varsity team scores 35 three-point shots for the 
entire season  (about the average) then that member would be billed $35.  After the 
season the money is collected and the $750.00 scholarship is awarded, any 
remaining funds will be distributed to the Wilson women’s  youth basketball 
program to help the development of women’s athletics in our area.  Finally, all 
donations are tax-deductible. Find the pledge form online (http://assets.ngin.com/
attachments/document/0111/3871/three_ball_backers_letter.pdf) and return it 
to Wilson Women’s Basketball, Three-Ball Backers Program, 1151 SW Vermont St, 
Portland 97219. 

Past Award Winners: 
Erika Dahl, Oregon State University 
Kristen Chesnutt, Stanford University 
Molly Michelotti, Mission trip in South America 

mailto:emchatard@comcast.net
http://assets.ngin.com/attachments/document/0111/3871/three_ball_backers_letter.pdf
http://assets.ngin.com/attachments/document/0111/3871/three_ball_backers_letter.pdf
http://assets.ngin.com/attachments/document/0111/3871/three_ball_backers_letter.pdf


Ellen Berkley, Claremont MeKenna College 
Madison Horn, San Diego University 
Brooklyn Loiselle, University of Oregon 

PPS Science Expo, Sign Up by February 18
You must sign up before starting your project. The PPS Science Expo will be held at 
PCC Sylvania on March 9, 2017. The top three projects will win an all-expenses 
paid trip to Los Angeles for the International Science and Engineering Fair. To sign 
up, talk to your math or science teacher and go to www.nwse.org. 
  

Scholarships
For scholarships, go to http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/
312.htm#scholarships. 

Support Wilson PTA, Buy Scrip
Scrip is an easy way to support the PTA that costs you nothing extra! This program 
works with local and national vendors, including most of your favorite grocers, 
restaurants and retailers. Leave your order with the Wilson Bookkeeper on Monday, 
pick up your scrip on Friday afternoon. Or place your order by phone, postal mail,  
or e-mail! Contact Martha Schulte (schulte@easystreet.net; 503-244-5072) for 
more information or to place an order. Download order forms here.  

Last Day of School is Now June 13
Because of the snow days on December 8 and 9, the PPS Board of Directors voted at 
their December 13 board meeting to add two days to the end of the school year. The 
last day of school is now June 13, 2017. The impact of the snow days on December 
15 and 16 will be reviewed in January. 

COMMUNITY

Be a Rose Court Judge
The Portland Rose Festival is looking for volunteers to assist with selection of the 
2017 court.  Judging will take place on Saturday, February 4, 8:00am-5:00pm. 

http://www.nwse.org
http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/312.htm#scholarships
http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/312.htm#scholarships
mailto:schulte@easystreet.net


Judges must be available all day.  They are looking for diversity of age, gender, race 
and ethnicity; students are eligible but will not be placed on the panel for their 
school. Find the application form at http://www.pps.net/cms/lib8/OR01913224/
Centricity/Domain/
1484/2017%20Rose%20Court%20judge%20nomination%20form.pdf.  

CONNECTIONS
The Wilson Daily Bulletin is an electronic newsletter full of useful information and 
interesting news emailed to Wilson students, parents, staff, and community 
members. The Bulletin is published every day. The Monday Edition has the widest 
distribution and includes more general announcements; Thursday-Friday the focus 
is on events more specific to the school and what goes on in the building during 
school hours. Archives can be found online at the Wilson website. If you would like 
to be added (specify whether you would like to be on the daily list or just the 
Monday list) or removed from the distribution list, send your email address to 
Valeurie Friedman at vfriedman@pps.net. Have good news to share about 
Wilson students or alumni? Send the details to Valeurie Friedman at 
vfriedman@pps.net. 

PPS Calendar for 2017-18:
Find it online at http://www.pps.net/cms/lib8/OR01913224/Centricity/Domain/
4/School-Quarter-Calendar-2017-18.pdf. 

ALL THINGS WILSON
Be sure to visit the Wilson website at: http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/ to 
find many useful resources for parents and students including: 
  - Event, activity, and holiday listings on the Wilson calendar 
  - Online student research tools 
  - Links to the Daily Bulletin and past issues of the Wilson Spotlight 
  -  Counseling Department  

http://www.pps.net/cms/lib8/OR01913224/Centricity/Domain/1484/2017%20Rose%20Court%20judge%20nomination%20form.pdf
http://www.pps.net/cms/lib8/OR01913224/Centricity/Domain/1484/2017%20Rose%20Court%20judge%20nomination%20form.pdf
http://www.pps.net/cms/lib8/OR01913224/Centricity/Domain/1484/2017%20Rose%20Court%20judge%20nomination%20form.pdf
http://www.pps.net/wilson
mailto:vfriedman@pps.net
mailto:vfriedman@pps.net
http://www.pps.net/cms/lib8/OR01913224/Centricity/Domain/4/School-Quarter-Calendar-2017-18.pdf
http://www.pps.net/cms/lib8/OR01913224/Centricity/Domain/4/School-Quarter-Calendar-2017-18.pdf
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  - How to get involved with PTA, Boosters, or Foundation 
  - How to order scrip (http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/files/
school-wilson/scrip_4_15.pdf.) 

Stay in Touch with the Wilson Counseling Department
Follow #wilsoncounseling on Instagram for scholarship, college, and special 
events! For text alerts on financial aid and college resources, text COLLEGE to 
44044! 

Follow Wilson Leadership 
Twitter: @wilson_trojans 
Instagram: wilson_trojans 
Facebook: Wilson Leadership 

Follow Wilson Yearbook
Instagram: @wilson.yearbook 
Twitter: @WilsonTroyan 

Follow Wilson’s magazine, The Trojan Horse
Twitter: @whstrojanhorse 
Instagram: @whstrojanhorse 
Use the hashtag #whshorse and send us your pictures.  

Follow SouthWest StageWorks, the Wilson High School 
Theatre Company 

Website: southweststageworks.com 
Facebook: SouthWest StageWorks/Wilson High School Drama Announcements  
Twitter/Instagram/Snapchat: @SW2Official 
Blog: southweststageworks.blogspot.com 

Alumni News 
Wilson High School official alumni website: 
 http://www.wilsonalumni.com. 

http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/files/school-wilson/scrip_4_15.pdf
http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/files/school-wilson/scrip_4_15.pdf
http://southweststageworks.com
http://southweststageworks.blogspot.com
http://www.wilsonalumni.com


Alumni Class Reunions
To find out about upcoming Class Reunions go to: http://www.wilsonalumni.com/
reunions.htm. 

Wilson Graduates Who Have Served or Are Serving in the 
Military
To add your name and information to the archive of Wilson Military Graduates, 
click on this link: http://www.wilsonalumni.com/Military.html 

Wilson Sports Schedules
http://www.wilsonathletics.com 

Faculty/Staff Contact Information
If you would like to contact faculty or staff at Wilson go to http://
www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/. 

Portland Public Schools recognizes the diversity and worth of all individuals and groups and their roles in society.  All individuals 
and groups shall be treated with fairness in all activities, programs and operations, without regard to age, color, creed, disability, 
marital status, national origin, race, religion, sex, or sexual orientation. Board of Education Policy 1.80.020-P.   The Portland, 
Oregon School District is an equal opportunity educator and employer.  Persons with disabilities or who are in need of additional 
accommodations in order to attend or participate in an event or program at Wilson High School should contact Maude Lamont, 
Curriculum VP, Telephone:  503-916-5280 email: mlamont@pps.net. 

http://www.wilsonathletics.com

